

## Arthur Petersen & Dennis E. Dearing Jr. Scholarship Application

August 11, 2017

Dear Applicant:

The Auburn Hills Firefighters Helping Hands Association is pleased to announce that we will once again be presenting scholarships to graduating seniors of the Class of 2017 who live or attend high school in Auburn Hills. These two scholarships are presented to honor the memories of two outstanding members of our department, Chief Arthur Petersen and Firefighter Dennis E. Dearing, Jr. To be eligible, a graduating senior must be planning to attend a university, community college, or vocational school in the coming academic year.

In order to apply, please complete all portions of the attached application. Your completed application must be returned to the Auburn Hills Fire Department administrative offices no later than Monday, May 1, 2017. Preference will be given to students demonstrating financial need. Completed applications can either be mailed or personally delivered to the administrative offices at the following addresses:

## Mail to:

Auburn Hills Fire Dept.
Attn: Helping Hands Association
1827 N. Squirrel Road
Auburn Hills, MI 48326

## Return personally to:

Auburn Hills Fire Department Administrative offices at the City's Public Safety Building 1899 N. Squirrel Road Auburn Hills, MI 48326

All applications will be reviewed by the scholarship committee. Four to six applicants will be selected for interviews prior to the awarding of the two scholarships. Both scholarships will be worth \$1,000 each. Scholarships will be presented in front of city council by members of the Helping Hands Association by the end of May or early June.

If you have any questions, please email <u>helpinghands@auburnhills.org</u> or call the main fire non-emergency line at (248) 364-6571. Thank you for your interest in these scholarships and good luck in your future academic endeavors.